CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 
GARVE & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MONDAY 12 JUNE 2017
This is my ninth Chairman’s report for the Garve & District Community Council and as ever, there has been plenty going on covering a wide range of issues since my last report twelve months ago.
Silverbridge toilets closed on 25 May 2016 due to water and sewage problems.  I doubt any of us expected the toilets to remain out of order for so long.  We were delighted that after our constant campaigning, the facilities opened again on Tuesday 4 April 2017. 
Our third Garden Produce Show was held in September 2016 with an excellent turnout on the day.  The day raised nearly £350 including sponsorship.  This sum has helped towards the purchase of Benches and Picnic Benches for our area.
EDF Energy have continued to be regular attendees of the Community Council meetings.  We have very much appreciated the construction and turbine transport updates and hearing about their community benefit plans.  The community liaison group, a condition of planning consent, has complimented the Community Council meetings very nicely indeed.  It’s final meeting took place on Tuesday 25 April 2017.  The Education & Training fund will also be a huge help to students of all ages from our area.
Infinergy have visited us on two occasions in the last twelve months to keep us informed of a possible extension to the Lochluichart windfarm.  Their updates have been appreciated by all.

Improving Broadband has been a running theme throughout the years and the Community Needs Survey conducted by Aigas Associates over the summer did indicate the strength of feeling in the community towards an improved service.  The Community Council has welcomed the work that has been done on the Garve exchange and we hope the improved service can benefit more households soon across all three exchange areas. 
The winter months were dominated by the work on the new Community Development Company following the feedback received on this topic in the Community Needs Survey.  The survey also indicated people wanted events that brought all ages together and in light of the declining attendance at the over 60’s dinners, a Community Ceilidh was held in December 2016 which was well attended by all ages and by people from all corners of the Community Council area.  There are plans for another Community Ceilidh later this year.
The winter months also highlighted the flooding issues on the A835 trunk road near Garve.  We welcome the work done so far to resolve this issue.
The installing of five Defibrillators across the area and the interest shown in the life support training sessions was a personal highlight to the whole year.  
Our website - www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict  continues to be well used since it was first launched in March 2013, receiving around 150 visitors per month.  Minutes from the last three years are available to view or download along with other documents and notices advertising local events.  Our new email address garveanddistrictcc@yahoo.com was launched in April 2017.
The Community Council has considered one screening report, two scoping reports, thirty-six consultation documents, five building warrants, ten planning applications and one licensing application since the last Annual General Meeting. 
Another topic that is a regular one not just over the last twelve months but over many years has been the road network.  The various road issues have included improvements to the A890 at Lair and Stromeferry, speeding and speed zones, roadside fences, landslides, sight lines, Jetpacker, damaged crash barriers, white lines, the Gorstan Junction, overgrown bushes and trees, flooding, blocked culverts, potholes, grit bins, grass verge cutting, verge reinstatements work and of course gritting.  With having a trunk road as well as Highland Council roads in our area, we have a lot of liaising to do with different people and organizations.  I’m sure roads will continue to be a regular topic of our discussions.

We have also addressed a number of other issues since our last Annual General Meeting including bus shelters and bus services, LED streetlighting, wheelie bins and general litter problems, Ross-Shire Voluntary Action’s community car scheme, playparks, the ending of the AGNV, Green Energy, proposed hydro schemes in Garbat, Postbox relocation, Core Paths and Public Right of Way’s, old Community Council files, Information Shelters, mobile bank services, works around Wades Bridge, proposed removal of phone boxes and proposed changes to the local Polling Stations, the Joint Community Council’s meeting held in October 2016 which was attended by thirteen out of eighteen active Community Councils from across the Ward, Highland Council budget cuts and service redesign, Wester Ross biosphere project along with various railway issues.
All the issues have been discussed at eleven ordinary meetings held since the last Annual General Meeting.  These meetings, which have lasted around twenty-eight hours, have been well attended by the members of the Community Council, representatives from different companies, agencies, organisations and the public.  The inclusion of pictures in the official minutes also adds extra detail.
Our posters and fliers have been another way that help to keep everyone in the Community Council area up to date with the Community Council’s discussions, decisions and our various events we hold throughout the year.  My thanks to the various outlets in the Community Council area for helping to spread the word.  Their assistance really helps us to get the information out into the community.
I have attended various meetings in the last twelve months and I have kept in touch with all the various local groups.  All this has been reported back to Community Council members in Chairman’s Comments.

One issue that has become more dominate especially over the last twelve months has been the number of documents only available to view “online”.  We really do live in a digital world, even at Community Council!

I would like to thank all the Community Council members for the continuing support they give me and may I thank them on behalf of the community for all the hard work they do as Community Council members.  It should always be remembered that Community Council members VOLUNTEER their time to represent their community.
We must thank Jennifer Haslam, who oversees any catering requirements the Community Council may have as well as the Secretarial duties.  Caroline Gamble has been on hand with the teapot too!  We must also thank Eliza Leslie Melville who, as Madam Treasurer oversees our accounts.  We must also thank Sue Tarr for the work she had done over the years and who stepped down last autumn.  We welcomed Joe Stewart as a co-opted member in November 2016 and Moragh Wylie as a co-opted member in February 2017.
A thank you must go to our Ward Councilors and to Robbie Bain, Ward Manager for their input and advice.  We must also thank the Garve and Achnasheen Village Hall committees for being so helpful to the Community Council throughout the year.
Finally, but by no means least, a thank you must go to the people of this community.  Although not everybody from the community has ever attended a meeting and listened in to our discussions, we know by speaking to you on our travels that you do read the minutes and that you appreciate and support the work we do.  That support really does make all the difference.
